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Meeting Location:
Division of Addiction Services, Trenton, NJ
Date:


February 18, 2010

Attendance:  Mary Gay Abbott-Young, William Daly, Manny Guantez, Philip Horowitz, Jonathan Krejci, Jan Krolack, Pat Labunski, Jass Pelland, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Lew Ware, Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff:  Lew Borsellino, Vicki Fresolone, Jose Gonzalez, Mollie Greene, Donald Hallcom, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Geralyn Molinari, Dona Sinton
Welcome 

Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed everyone.  The meeting was called to order.  January minutes were approved.
DAS Report 
DAS is trying to get federal funding by applying for available grants.  Recently, DAS submitted an Offender Reentry Program application, as well as an application for Peer to Peer Recovery Support Services to develop a second Recovery Center.  DAS will also be applying for an Access to Recovery grant in March.
DAS has announced the awardees of the child welfare funding RFP; Sunrise House, Eva’s Village and Epiphany House.  Both long term residential and halfway house services coupled with intensive outpatient will be provided.

The next quarterly provider meeting will be on Thursday February 25, 2010.  The following meeting will be June 24, 2010.

The Road to Recovery Project will be launched soon.  This is a web campaign to encourage persons in recovery to share their stories to inspire others.

There is still a deficit for this fiscal year and the Governor’s SFY 2010 midyear budget cuts included accruals from DAS and carry forward funding for the NETI.  DAS will be participating in budget discussion meetings over the next weeks/months.  Underutilization is a problem in our system and agencies need to fill slots/beds or funding will be at risk.  Administrative mergers are still being discussed.
Discussion
Fiscal Agent – Geralyn gave an update of the progress of the fiscal agent implementation, including an overview of the trainings that are scheduled for the upcoming month and the flow of processing pre-authorizations to payments.

Sliding Fee Scale – Raquel stated that agencies have differing sliding fee scales and these differences can present a barrier to care for low income individuals seeking substance abuse treatment services.  When DAS tried to do a comparison it was not possible because of the great disparity.  DAS would like to implement, starting in July, a template/worksheet that each agency will have to complete based on their agency’s sliding fee scale policy that would make it possible to draw comparisons.  Much discussion ensued over the format in which to ask for the scales and how to move forward with getting the required information. This step is necessary in order to move forward to potentially make a case for a rate adjustment.  
Next meeting - March 19, 2010 at 10 am in Freehold

